# KINDERNEWS

# March 2023

#### UPCOMING DAYS CLOSED

And

# DAYS OPEN FOR SCHOOL-AGERS\*\*

OPEN April 10 - April 17 CLOSED May 29

Spring Break Memorial Day

\*\*Kinderland does not accept school-age children before 2:30 on days NOT open for school-agers.

#### PICTURE DAY

Lifetouch Preschool Portraits will be here March 28th & 29th for spring pictures and cap & gown pictures for our graduating Hoppy Frogs. The picture schedule is as follows:

March 28: PreK/Graduation, PreK Siblings.

PreSchoolers with no siblings

March 29:

Infants, Transition, PreS, Trans & Inf. Siblings

# SAVE THE DATE PRE-K GRAD

The Hoppy Frog Pre-K Graduation is quickly approaching. We have it scheduled in the evening on Friday, May 19th. There will be more information in next month's newsletter.

# EMERGENCY EVACUATION SITES

Montessori School 1410 Victor 222-0355 Redding Christian Center 2157 Victor 222-3425

#### TRIKE-A-THON

Our annual St. Jude Trike-A-Thon has been moved to April! The event will be held on Friday, April 21st. We are hoping for a nice warm and dry day. Please watch for upcoming information on this important event..

# BUTTERFLIES

It is time to start our annual study of the butterfly life cycle. Our butterfly eggs will arrive at the end of the month and should be hatching during Spring Break. Each room will have their own butterfly habitat and larvae so that they can watch the metamorphosis process. Be sure to ask your children about the butterflies.

#### EASTER

Easter is only a few hops away! Our annual Easter egg hunt on Friday, April 7th. Information on hunt times and classroom parties will be posted closer to time.

# WHAT'S GOING ON IN OUR CLASSROOMS?

# TRANSITION

Happy March! This month we will be focusing on our colors green, yellow, black, and white. We have been working on counting to 25 and recognizing our months of the year during circle time. Our Valentine's Day / February crafts are coming down and ready to go home so keep an eye out in your child's art folder for those. We have been and are continuing to work on potty training, utilizing a sticker chart and fruit snack/ jelly bean incentives. The beginning of March brings us some very cold and rainy weather. Please be sure to write your child's name on the tag of their jacket to ensure it isn't mistaken as someone else's. We look forward too all of the fun crafts and activities March has to bring.

Miss Stori and Mrs Nicole

#### **PRESCHOOL**

Hello Families,

I hope everyone had a great February and is having lots of fun in all this snow. We've been really enjoying watching out our windows for it and will continue weather watching. Now we are "marching" into lucky season, full of St. Patrick's Day fun. We will be learning letters LI and Mm. Have a fun St. Patrick's Day and try to stay dry and warm all March long.



Miss Tiffany

#### **INFANT 1**

Hello Friends and Family, welcome to the month of March. We will have a lot of fun art projects such as making footprint rainbows and leprechauns. For the last two weeks of March we will be making shamrocks, and pots of gold. The letter for this month is Ll and all things starting with L. Finally to wrap up, we will be reading St. Patrick's day books, and reading "I'm a Little Leprechaun" poems.



Uncle Ryider and Miss Briana

#### **INFANT 2**

Hello All! Welcome to March. This month we will be focusing on celebrating St. Patrick's Day and welcoming in Spring. The colors we will be learning about are green and orange. The books we will be reading are A Year Full of Holidays and Rainy Day Rescue. Check out your child's art in our classroom.

- Miss Stephene and Miss Gaby

# PRE-KINDERGARTEN Hoppy Frogs

There will be a Hoppy Frog Field trip to the Cascade Theater to enjoy the fantastic sounds of an orchestra on Thursday March 9<sup>th</sup>. The theme is "The Conductor's Spell Book". This is an annual trip for my class and is always an exciting day. March will be filled with Dr. Seuss, leprechaun fun, and orchestra sounds. Our shapes are, diamond, and rhombus with the colors gold and green. Zoo phonics friends are Sammy Snake, Timothy Tiger, and Umber Umbrella bird. A thank you to all who brought in yummies for Valentine's Day, it made it a special day. There is a save the date in May for the Hoppy Frog Graduation it will be held at Kids' Kingdom on Friday May 19<sup>th</sup>.

Miss Cyndi

#### SCHOOL-AGE

This month, the School-age is working hard on our home work program. We are working thirty minutes a day or more on it. We still have a lot of coats and clothes items left in our classroom. Please help us by putting name on their jacket. We also have a lost and found so please stop in if you are missing any clothes.

